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March 16, 2020

Dear Parents/Families of Peninsula Prep Academy,

I want to explain to everyone, all at once, how we are addressing the continued education of our students.  We will be using the approach of Remote Learning, using the platform of Zoom, which allows face-to-face interactions between teachers and their students.  We are making every effort to continue every service that students receive, including small groups and individualized instruction. Students will be able to even ask their teachers questions! However, this can only work effectively with your support and cooperation.  Please read the information below to completely understand what is expected to occur.  

1. First and foremost, this is not a vacation!  We care about our students’ education and academic work still needs to be done. This is absolutely an example of “it takes a village” and during this critical time, we must work together to ensure that students continue receiving high-quality instruction. For our 3-5 grade students, we must continue to prepare them for State Assessments.  They remain scheduled to take their yearly exams.
2. We are strongly recommending that students maintain a regular schedule. They should not be allowed to lay around the house and not participate in the on-line instruction.  We need you to use the schedule, sent by the teachers tomorrow, to maintain healthy routines.  We need you, Parents, to make certain that your child adheres to the schedule and participates in their live instruction.
3. We are including a 30-minute reading period in our daily schedule.  Please provide a book of choice for your child or use the link included and password to access reading materials. It is important that our students’ brains remain agile.
4. Students need to also be physically active.  Go outside and enjoy the great weather and/or use the 20 minutes of movement video Mr. Correa will provide.

5. Please remain available and check your DoJo page throughout the day.  We will always advise you before reaching out with valuable information.  We just wish to communicate current events, any modifications, and next steps.  
6. Starting next week, the Academic Coaches and I will be reaching out to you to determine if this approach is working to y9ur satisfaction and speak with your Scholar to determine how things are going for them.  We will report to you tomorrow the window through which we will reach out.  If there is a preferred time, please let us know.  The call will never be more than10 minutes.
7. Headed by Ms. Johnson, there will be a 3-person Team available to answer any questions you may have tomorrow, 10:00a-1:00p.
Please stay safe, protect yourself and your family!
Sincerely,
Mrs. K. Jones, Principal


